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BSA Troop 314 Events 
Completed in September 2019:  

 

7th  Sunday:  Family 
Swim Day, Naples 
 
On Sunday, September 15, Trumen's 
Grandmother hosted the Scouts for an 
afternoon of swimming and kayaking at 
her home in Naples, Long Beach.  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
As this was designated a family event, we 
were able to do this without all the normal 
Safe Swim Defense rules (such as a 
lifeguard); all Scouts had a parent present.  
 

 
 
Trumen and Ryan completed some 
aquatic requirements, namely the rescue 
practice (reach-throw-row-go), but mostly 
they just had fun.  
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Kayaking. 

 
Scout feeding time.  

 
Big thanks go to Trumen's Grandmother 
for a fun day! 
 

 

20th  21st and 22nd   
Troop Camp and Hike 
at Crystal Lake 
Recreation area.    
 
On September 20, three Scouts and two 
adults headed up to Crystal Lake State 
Recreation Area for some camping and 
hiking. Two nights camping were earned. 
 
Crystal Lake is one of our favorite camping 
areas, because no reservations are 
required, it is a beautiful area at almost 
6,000 feet elevation, and with no through-
traffic (it's at the end of the road).  
Unfortunately, it is also a popular 
destination for car and motorcycle clubs, 
who often roar up the mountain, even late 
at night, without regard to others who 
enjoy the peaceful setting.  
 
On Friday night we had a group of loud 
sports cars arrive at about 10:30 ("Quiet 
time" is 10PM-6AM), and proceed to do 
donuts in the parking lot which was 
practically right next to our campsite. The 
noise was deafening. Calling the Sheriff 
would have been pointless, as it takes an 
hour just to get up the mountain. And no 
park Rangers were on duty at this time 
(lack of funding). So we just put up with it 
until they left. This is one big reason why I 
love backpacking in the backcountry, 
where you leave all that behind. 
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Hike Planning. 
 
 

 
 
On Saturday morning, the group headed 
up the Windy Gap trail for a 5.2 mile hike. 
The trail to Windy Gap rises from 5800 
feet to 7500 feet. Less than a quarter mile 
down the back side of the ridge, you come 
to a pleasant little spring, Little Jimmy 
Spring, which was flowing nicely.  
 
 

 
Windy Gap. 
 

 
 
Somebody had left a stuffed dead iguana 
there, which was weird. After filling our 
water bottles (yes, we filtered it), we had a 
very short walk to Little Jimmy 
Campground.  
 

 
Stuffed iguana close up. 
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Several other Boy Scout Troops were 
camping there, and I would love to camp 
there sometime in the winter when it's 
covered with snow. There are wood-
burning stoves, tables, and pit toilets 
there, so with the nearby spring, it has 
everything we need.  
 
The scouts used maps and compasses to 
navigate during the hike, meeting Road-to-
First-Class requirements. The hike down 
was predictably fast, and we arrived back 
at camp just in time to have lunch. 
 
 

 
Hiking Down 
 
 

 
Cooking lunch. 
 
After lunch, we did a little working on 
advancement requirements, but mostly 
just relaxed and explored the campground 
area.  

 
Troop cleans up after dinner 
 
The scouts also completed several 
cooking requirements. Their attempt at 
making brownies for dessert was a bit of a 
problem due to missing ingredients (oil & 
eggs), but that stuff happens. Overall, it 
was a fun and productive campout. 
 

- Mr. Marubayashi, Scoutmaster 
 

 


